New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

January 14, 2013
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at: 7:33 p.m. on January 14, 2013, in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dave Lesher, Dale Peterson and Adam Pavusik. 
The following persons were also present: Janice Crouse, Dan Balthaser.
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from December 10, 2012 were read. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed, the minutes were approved.  All in favor, none opposed. 

Comments From Visitors
Correspondence
Lightle Enterprises of Ohio – Special pricing on Road/Street Signs Etc. thru March 2013
The Patriot News/PA Media Group – 2013 Production Schedule

PA State Mayors’ Assoc. -  2013 membership Dues

Blue Ridge Communications -  Franchise Renewal 

     Current agreement expires May 4, 2013, requesting extension for another 10-year term

EMC Insurance Company – check #544639 in amount $98.62 dated 2/28/08 to the Borough

     of  New Buffalo has never been cashed.

PSAB Invoice for Borough News Subscriptions  

PA DCNR – Open application period (1/9/13 – 4/10/13) for recreation and conservation grants.

                 Recreation and Parks Advocate Summit – March 23,2013
Joseph Baker dropped off information on house number signs, reflective type numbers.  There is still the confusing issue of the different house numbers due to some people using Duncannon post office instead of New Buffalo Post Office.  The Borough residents need to be notified that this needs to be done for the safety of all.
Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson, none opposed, the January Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.   
Sewer Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the January Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Council Member Replacement
No promising candidates to recommend at this time.  Council members will work on finding a replacement.
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
A new contract was signed with Skelly and Loy at the meeting with Dan Ungst.  The excessive fiber issue was discussed. They maintain the catch bucket is only solution.  Both parties, Skelly and Loy and Sweetland Engineering, are blaming the other.  Awaiting a decision from Dave Sweetland, who has been out of state, on the recommendations from Skelly and Loy.  

DEP permit was being charged to the Borough at a higher rate than our plant should have been. The rate and cost will be adjusted in next billing

PCCOG  
Meeting coming up in February.
Beautification Committee

Nothing to report.
Street Committee
Roads are still in need of repair. 

The repairs will be financed with the grant monies when received.
Refuse Coordinator

Nothing new to report.

Playground

Nothing new to report.
Ordinance Violations

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  (new construction, etc..)
Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental

New tenants are happy.  Stairwell stringers were replaced, ran coax cable into the bedrooms up from basement into the walls, repaired broken drawer in kitchen.  
Audit 2011
Phyliss Kreiger has received the 2011 records and will proceed with the audit. 
Sink Hole in alley next to Peterson Residence

Holding its own, will see what happens in the spring. 
NEW BUSINESS
New Buffalo Fire Company Donation

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, a donation of $1500.00 will be made to the New Buffalo Fire Company.  
Bills

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Sewer Bills

Upon motion of Ted Engle, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
2013 Budget
Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson, all in favor, none opposed the  2103 General Budget as presented and amended was approved.
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed the  2103 Sewer Budget as presented was approved.

GOOD of the ORDER/ANNOUNCEMENTS
ADJOURN
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, council adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Judy Parrish
Secretary/Treasurer
